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Tuesday November 18, 2014

Fitchburg Public Library, 5530 Lacy Road Fitchburg WI  53711

Upstairs Meeting Room

8:00 – 8:30
WELCOME, NETWORKING

8:30 – 8:35
Welcome- President Laura Borsecnik
Yahara Update - Ruth Frawley

· Districts with 8-10  entries will have two assignments 
(Madison, Waunakee, Oregon, Middleton and Verona)
· January Collection Day – Sun Prairie will coordinate
Thank you to Sun Prairie staff for volunteering to coordinate the collection day
8:35 – 8:50
Update from Professor Emeritus Bob Clasen-  

· 2014-15 School year marks the 25th Anniversary of the Greater Dane Adv. Learner Network Haiku contest
· History of Greater Dane TAG
· 1979 -80 – Greater Dane TAG network founded.  It  began with a small group meeting for lunch (which is the origin of our group.)  Welda Swed (Simousek) Mary Klein started the DCTAGN
· 1981- 1st year of  College for Kids summer program 
· 1982 – 1st year of Saturday Enrichment

· 1984 – John Palmer UW Madison developed and received approval for a  Master of Science Degree in Ed Psych (focused on gifted)

· 1984 – UTAG founded (University TAG)

· 1984 - DPI Consultants in  GT Ellie Schatz, Welda Simousek, Ghrys Merske all GDCTAG – DPI Gifted Consultants
· 1984 – 1st year of Badger Brain Games
· 1990-91 –  1st year of the Haiku Project 

· 1992-  1st year of Arts and Technology – initiated by Sun Prairie

· 1993 – 1st year of  Comedy Club (improvisation)
· Bob shared that the Precollege programs have been developed primarily for K-12 school staff 
Bob shared copies of the Best Haiku in the 25 years of the contest

· The idea of Haiku  is that it is miniature.  

· 3000 Haikus are submitted each year.

·  Program Learning Text for teachers to learn more about Haiku 
· The date for the  Haiku celebration will be Monday April 27th at  Eagle School
8:50 – 10:00 
Sharon Daly-    Standards of Joy –  (Presentation is attached to the email with the minutes)
· Idea came from the Greater Madison Writing Project – they are offered at college campuses around the country

· http://gmwp.wisc.edu/ 
· 6 free grad credits

·  The course is offered for the month of July at Olbrich Gardens

· The focus is  about growing yourself as a writer

· Idea also came from Dr. Judy Willis - Neurologist turned educator

www.radteach.com
· She discovered that instructional practices were an issue in successful learning

· What do we connect with Joyful Learning?  Relevance, Active, Fun, Comfortable,  Feedback, Choice, Self Directed, Relationships,
· Joy –O-Meter 

· Where are you at?

· Where are your colleagues at?

· Where are your students at?

·  0- Joyless to 4 Joyful, Joyful

· Standardized test culture and CCSS – Different Translations

· Prescribed Curriculum vs. Personalized or Project Based Learning

Many top notch schools are not requiring standardized scores for admissions- here's a current article about Wake Forest
http://news.wfu.edu/2014/11/07/more-than-scores/
Here is the link to the Defining Promise report:
http://www.nacacnet.org/research/research-data/nacac-research/Documents/DefiningPromise.pdf
and a link to  an NPR Morning Edition report on this from last February:
http://www.npr.org/2014/02/18/277059528/college-applicants-sweat-the-sats-perhaps-they-shouldn-t
· We need an intentional focus on Joy

· Create Joy statements with students

· Specifically connect “Joy” statements with writing

· We take joy in…

· Once you start the conversation and it is visible, it really makes a difference!

· Make a Joy Bulletin Board!

· Put joyful signs in your staff bathrooms and kids bathrooms!

What do our GT Student’s need?-  Strategies for perfectionism, anxiety, feeling different , parents, overload, highly structured lives, prioritizing, shutting down with a road block, over-excitabilities, fear of failure, 
· We all learn best  when there is novelty, authentic choice, creativity, challenge and engagement, in middle of ZPD, in flow
· RAD – Judy Willis –important Neuroscience Concepts to Consider

· Must have Novelty, Hook and stress free classrooms to learn

· We need to have conversations around taking tests- Draw your head and   think about what you think about taking _______test.
· We are all more than the sum of our data

· It is all about balance – our brain and our heart

· If we are not using the information that neuroscience says about how we learn, we are not maximizing learning

· Leverage research to teach how the brain learns
10:00 – 10:15
BREAK
10:15 – 10:40
Organization Updates:

· WCATY AND UW MADISON
UW Madison - Beth Giles Associate Dean at the School of Education and Educational Outreach- focus on PreK- 16 
· Envisioning process – began 2 years ago - sought input on WCATY and programs

· Outcomes

· Pre-college options - is being moved to the Division of Diversity and Equity- Nancy Blake will continue to support the Pre-College Options Programs
· College for Kids, Saturday Enrichment, Movin’ Minds(moving to health careers), Tech and the Arts,

· Phase 2 - development of a Pre-College office for UW Madison Campus

· 17,000 pre-college students on campus per year

· WCATY - Focus is on growing academic skills in cross disciplinary options.  Focus on helping students articulate their voice.  

· UW is having discussions around accelerated learning resources for pre-service teachers.

· Clear connection to the UW Research community- focus on growth in gifted students

· UW Madison  wants to be a partner with us in the field- 

· stand with you as you organize events - example - math 24

· WCATY blended option classes
· Writer’s Workshop

· AP Summer Institute

· Advocate with you

UW Madison joins with us to support and honor our advanced learners and their unique way of learning.  
10:40 – 11:00       Pam Clinkenbeard – UW Whitewater
· Path for Licensure Gifted Teacher and Gifted Coordinator-  handout attached
· CALA 2015 - June 22-23- handout attached
· DPI - has requested an increase in funding for Gifted Education  from $237,000 to 1 million

· Gifted Licensure Teacher Cohort – Greater Dane County Advanced Learner Network is working with UW Whitewater to support development of a Gifted Teacher Cohort which will meet in the Madison area.  The courses can be discounted 20% discount on tuition if we have a cohort of 15 people. It could start in summer with the Foundations Course.  (The Whitewater course starts the end of May).  Psych issues course fall.  Curriculum course (online through UW Stevens Point) in spring.  Teacher practicum - you can work with College for Kids at UW Stevens Point or a teacher practicum in your own district in the fall.  

· Gifted Licensure Coordinator License - one course is added to the gifted teacher license course list.  64-014 license;  Coordinators are listed under the administrative category.
11:00-11:10
SENG Parent Group update- Kitty VerKuilen  
A SENG parent group will be offered in McFarland on Tuesdays beginning January 20th.  The group will be facilitated by Kitty VerKuilen and Amy Miller.  A registration form is attached.
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11:10 – 11:30     BUSINESS MEETING

             Call to Order- Laura Borsecnik - President  11:10 a.m.
September  Minutes –were reviewed with the group by secretary Amy Miller
Motion to approve- Kitty Verkuilen; 2nd - Sharon Daly; Approved

·                                                                          
 Treasurer’s Report – Kristy Champion
$6700 in checking $6900 in savings
College Matters - we were in the green by $138.48
Motion- Lucia Rowley; 2nd - Sharon Daly; Approved
 STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
·                    Professional Development – Lucia Rowley
January Meeting – WATG and  NAGC update from participants and presenters
Chrys Mursky WI DPI Gifted Consultant will share the WI State of the State focusing on Gifted Education
Motivational Interviewing- was added to the list of Professional Development topics for the future
FUNCTION GROUPS
Sunshine – Sharon Daly – no names shared to send cards from our group

 Student Services PD planning – Amy Miller- WI School Counselor’s Conference will be held in February 2015.  Greater Dane PD committee will work to develop a workshop to offer at the conference in February 2016 focusing on the needs of advanced learners.  http://www.wscaweb.org/2015-Conference-Home#.VHTlJtLF-So
Parent University - Kitty and Amy are working to develop a workshop for parents  for March 2015.  Watch for a google form to get your input on ideas for Parent University 
STUDENT PROGRAM GROUPS 
 Yahara River Writers- All information for Yahara is on the http://www.gdcaln.org/yahara/ 
Math 24- Dates- March 4th North Meet at UW Madison and March 12th for the South meet
 .Additional information can be found http://www.gdcaln.org/math-24/ 
 Haiku- http://www.gdcaln.org/haiku/ 
 Math Meet- Watch for an email from Laura Borsecnik regarding divisions.  We are waiting for a few districts to finalize registrations.   http://www.gdcaln.org/math-meet/  
Fine Arts Weekend- no update .  Watch for registration information in March
College Matters- Watch for registration information in August or September for 2015
                         

NEW BUSINESS
                                                                     
 Registration Process in review
Visual Arts event for 2015?
 Next GDC ALN meeting:  Thursday January 29, 2015 (same location)  YAHARA Submissions are due that morning
Meeting Adjourned:  11:32    a.m.
Respectfully submitted:  Amy Miller
